To:  King County Council
From:  Task Force Chair, Paul Cowles

[bookmark: _GoBack]To  the Chair and King County Councilmembers,

Thank you for establishing this Task Force and allowing its members to have a discussion of the current law, its current components and how it might be changed going forward.

I regret that I am unable to be here in person but alas family matters come first.   Instead I have asked that this transmittal be read to you and submitted with our recommendations.

I want to thank the members of the Task Force for their attending five general meetings, three subcommittee meetings, their discussing the issues and their efforts in putting forward these recommendations.   On behalf of the Task Force I would also like to thank the County staff (Ms. Amy Tsai and Ms. Helen Chatalas) for their efforts in supporting the Task Force.  Their support was vital in generating the final recommendations before you.  Thank you for a job well done.

This law is just over a decade old and is truly remarkable in that it doesn’t tell citizens what to do and then describe the penalties for not doing it.  Instead it gives mercy to the mother and hope for the child.  That is why I call it “miracle legislation.”  Mercy and hope are powerful gifts in getting distressed mothers to successfully surrender newborns.  

The recommendations of the Task Force are meant to expand the access provisions of the current law.  Like all recommendations these have financial consequences and we recognize the financial constraints of the current County budget.  How these recommendations are to be implemented is the Council’s responsibility.  We trust the Council will select and implement those recommendations that are feasible at this time.  

The Task Force recognizes that all of these recommendations can’t be enacted at once.  With that in mind, the education of the public about this law is the top priority.  PSAs and advertising would be an effective first step.  

The good news is that you don’t have to build a program from the ground up.  You can use some existing building blocks such as the statewide crisis line where the mothers can talk to trained counselors who are capable of directing the mothers to donation sites in their local communities.  This service is currently bilingual (English and Spanish).

One problem is the sharing of information as to the numbers of surrendered children amongst governmental agencies.  Some of those barriers need to be breached and the information shared to enable King County to assess the effectiveness of implemented recommendations.

Read the report and act on some of the recommendations of your choosing.  The members of the Task Force look forward to your action on this issue.

Again thank you for forming the Task Force and your interest in this issue.  As the Chair, I enjoyed working with the members of the Task Force and our support staff.  
